
 

 

 

 

Dear Parent / Carer, 
 
Further to my letter of Friday 15th May, I am writing to provide you with details of the school’s 
opening times over the half term break and in the early part of June. 
 
The school has been open to the children of key workers from the start of lock down. I would 
like to thank both the pupils who have attended, for the way in which they have conducted 
themselves in a safe and secure manner at all times, and my colleagues who have managed 
the systems put in place in a professional and thorough way. As the parents of pupils who 
have been attending regularly are able to provide childcare during the half term break the 
school will be closed for a week from Monday 25th May. I am grateful to those parents as it 
will enable all in the school community to enjoy a well-earned rest, including all the pupils 
who will not be expected to complete school work during that week. 
 
The school will reopen on Monday June 1st to the children of key workers only. During that 
week we will be continuing to carry out risk assessments in school, liaising with the school’s 
Governing Board and consulting with staff and parents as we plan strategically for the 
potential return to school for our Year 10 pupils. The health and safety of all members of our 
school community will be our overarching consideration as we make arrangements for face 
to face provision to support the online learning of Year 10 pupils, which will continue until at 
least the summer break. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me at school if you wish to discuss the contents of this, or 
previous letters I have sent throughout the health crisis. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Mr C Horrocks 
Headteacher  
 
 
 
 

 

 


